City of Hendrum
                   A Small City with Big Dreams

SPECIAL MEETING of the 

HENDRUM CITY COUNCIL 

                                Monday, March 4, 2012, 6:00 P.M.

Professional Building Board Room

Mayor Curt Johannsen called a special meeting of the Hendrum City Council to order at 6:09 P.M.  Council members present were:  C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten, M. Smart, and 

S. Tommerdahl.  Also attending were N. Kjersten, Clerk; J. Kolness, EDA Chairman.  Absent: M. Alm.
Following the call to order, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The purpose of the Special Meeting was to make repairs to the Hendrum Civic Center due to the fact that the toilet overflowed caused damage to the sheetrock, cabinets and flooring causing a mold problem.   A claim had been submitted to the League of Minnesota Cities Insurance Trust for the damage to flooring, walls, and cabinets incurred from water damage.  Discussion took place on the total amount that the City would receive after the $1,000 deductible was taken out would be $5,204.18.  Discussion continued on how the wall behind the cabinets would need to be sheet rocked and textured, and glass board would be installed as the backsplash for the cabinets; how the meeting room would receive a fresh coat of paint; how the Police Office was going to have wanes coting and be painted along with new carpet.  M. Smart stated that the Fire Department had picked out flooring, cabinets, and countertops and showed pictures of these items to the council.  The flooring would come from Lumber Liquidators and be a laminate, which would cost $1,556.72.  The cabinets and countertops would come from Menards and cost approximately $1,500.00.    Discussion continued on the importance of getting the Fire Hall ready prior to the Fire Department Steak Supper on March 23, 2013 and how Ryan Kolness would be able to get the project done prior to the event. 
MOTION:  K. Kjersten moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to accept the insurance payment in the amount of $5,204.18 and allow the claim money to be used to purchase the items that the Fire Department members picked out to be used to make the necessary repairs to the Fire Hall.
Aye:  Johannsen, Kjersten, Smart, Tommerdahl.


Nay:  None.

Absent:  M. Alm.

Motion declared passed.
Having no further business, K. Kjersten moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to adjourn.  Motion carried; the meeting adjourned at 6:26 P.M.  The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regularly scheduled council meeting on March 18, 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

